Chairman’s Initials

Date: 


MINUTES of the meeting of BOBBINGTON PARISH COUNCIL held on Wednesday 15 April 2015 in Bobbington Village Hall at 7:30pm
PRESENT: 
Councillor: D Kimbley (Chairman) 


District Councillor R McCardle

Councillors: W J Snelson, Mrs. J Humphries, S Homer Mrs L Jones and Mrs. Tudor
Victoria Morris – Clerk to the Council 
10 members of the public
1066. APOLOGIES: 

Apologies for non-attendance were submitted on behalf Cllr. T Rees and County Cllr. B Edwards.
1067. DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST:

There were no declarations an interest.
1068. MINUTES: 
RESOLVED that the minutes of the meeting of Bobbington Parish Council held on 12 March 2015, a copy having previously been circulated to each member of the Council, be approved.

1069. MATTERS ARISING:
a. Central Reservation outside the Post Office
Unfortunately Highways are unable to give a timescale as to when the works will be carried out as currently part of the Contractors workforce are carrying out Winter Service Operations. All footpath works are currently suspended and hopefully will re-commence in May.
The Clerk was asked to enquire as to the resurfacing of the pull in by the Post Office. This was missed during the surface dressing exercise in 2014, it now urgently requires attention.

b. Speed Enforcement Six Ashes Road / Gospel Ash Road
The Clerk had contacted Staffordshire Police, the Safety Camera Partnership and Staffordshire Highways as requested. Only Highways had responded to date. They stated:-

“As you are aware the whole principle behind the scheme was to reduce traffic speed and help keep our roads safe for the residents of Bobbington. Drivers should drive to the conditions of the road however in some cases we need to implement measure (including speed limits) to encourage driver behaviours. Guidance suggests a minimum of 600m for a speed limit but this can be reduced down to 400m or 300m on roads with a local access function or within a village environment. There are hundreds of examples around Staffordshire and the rest of the Country where speed limits cover lengths of less than 550m (30 mph limits which cover the roundabouts on the Rugeley by pass are only 250m). There is only a single sign on Tom Lane because it’s not possible to get another sign in on the opposite side. I believe there is an exemption however I am looking into this. We will also check this site again to see what is possible.”

Cllr. Snelson had raised the issue at the recent police accountability forums, they reported that they follow procedures and did not know about the legality of issues raised.

c. Neighbourhood Highways team 
The following suggestions were made – 

· Clearance and Painting of the visibility fencing at White Cross and Gospel Ash Road
· Repair of the road (where breaking up by the verge) along Gospel Ash Road

1070. CIVIC AWARD
It was agreed to defer the discussion to the next meeting of the Parish Council.
1071. HIGHWAY MATTERS 
The recent closure of Crab Lane was discussed. It was noted that the diversion was not the best route.
Although reported to the District Council, it was noted that rubbish was still being left at the entry to Whittimere Quarry.

Cllr. Mrs. Tudor requested the white line road markings from Tom Lane to Six Ashes Road be applied. It was agreed that, it was unlikely this would be done, unless the roads were surface dressed again.
1072. REPORTS FROM COMMITTEE REPRESENTATIVES
Village Hall
No additional report to that given at the earlier annual Parish meeting.
Corbett School 
No additional report to that given at the earlier annual Parish meeting.

Church of the Holy Cross 
No additional report to that given at the earlier annual Parish meeting.

1073. PUBLIC QUESTION TIME

No members of the public present.
1074. FINANCE
a. Accounts year ended 31 March 2014
The Clerk distributed copies of the accounts for the year ended 31 March 2015. Cllr. Snelson proposed and Cllr. Mrs Jones seconded, that they be taken as read with any queries upon subsequent review, being forwarded to the Clerk. Cllr. Snelson proposed that the annual return be approved, this was seconded by Cllr. Mrs. Jones and agreed by all present. The Chairman and Clerk signed the annual return. 

The Clerk was asked to obtain an outcome to the Princes Trust course, attended by the Mason boys, for which the Council made a donation towards travel costs.
b. Review of Risk Management Policy and Risk Assessment 

The current Risk Management Policy and Risk Assessment was circulated by the Clerk. Again it was proposed that the document be taken as read. Any amendments would be notified to the Clerk.
c. Insurance
The renewal quotation had been received from Zurich insurance. The annual premium is £243.80 which is the same as the premium in 2013 and 2014. It was agreed that the policy should be renewed with Zurich. 

d. Cheques

The following cheques were proposed by Cllr. Snelson and seconded by Cllr. Mrs. Jones.
i. Zurich Municipal

Annual Insurance
£243.80

ii. Chipmonk Computing Ltd
Web hosting & domain 

name


£ 60.0
1075. PLANNING MATTERS
Cllr. McCardle explained that the application from the proposed purchaser of the Royal Oak, was due to be considered by Committee the following week. The case officer was currently proposing approval of the application. A discussion followed in respect of slight alterations to the application and the position in respect of the entrance to the site.
a. Received:
b. Responded to:

a. PA 15/00121/FUL – Marstons Inns and Taverns, Royal Oak Inn, Six Ashes Road, Halfpenny Green, DY7 5EJ – Change of use from existing licensed premises; Change of use from commercial use to residential use forming 3 new domestic dwellings with extensions  - Objections to be made in line with the earlier public discussion
b. PA 15/00120/OUT – Six Ashes Inn Six Ashes Road Six Ashes Bridgnorth South Staffordshire WV15 6EJ – Proposed two storey dwelling – Objections to be made in respect of the development being outside the village curtilege, in greenbelt, without any special circumstances, the proximity to the Six Ashes Inn and neighbouring properties
c. APP/3430/W/15/3002857 Ref PA 14/00750/FUL – Land at Six Ashes Road, Bobbington, DY7 5BZ – Provision of one dormer cottage – type and one two storey house type residential properties with associated frontage parking and access, rear gardens – No further comments to be submitted
d. APP/3430/W/15/3002830 Ref PA14/00094/FUL – Land at Six Ashes Road, Bobbington, DY7 5BZ – Provision of three dormer cottage – type residential properties arranged in two buildings with associated frontage parking court and access, rear gardens and landscaping – No further comments to be submitted

c. Outcomes: 

1076. AIRFIELD MATTERS
Cllr. Kimbley reported that through the last virtual meeting of the Consultative Committee, he’d questioned the impact of the departure of the Police helicopter of the financial position of the Airport. It was reported back that it would have both a financial and operational impact. They had also been relying on the Police data to assist with the new instrumental approach equipment. However, it would mean there would be no activity post 10:30pm at the Airfield. The Committee was also informed of an enquiry that had been received in respect of the building let to the Police, and therefore, it was hoped it would not be empty for too long.
1077. CORRESPONDENCE
Corbett School letter of thanks re High Fives

Gavin Williamson MP – Letter re election rules and request to remove posters

Community Council of Staffordshire – Membership

AEF Newsletter April 2015

Staffordshire Parish Councils Association (SPCA) – Membership

BT Adopt a kiosk

Staffordshire County council (SCC) – Local Authority Governor Vacancy

Housing Plus – copy of email to Mr Simpson re Affordable Housing

Healthwatch Staffordshire experience exchange

Staffordshire Police website – request for comments

FOSSSA – Stafford Tithe Map Digitalisation Project

South Staffordshire Council (SSC) CCTV

Transparency code changes and websites

Office of Police and Crime Commissioner Staffordshire – Newsletter

Department for Community and local Government – VE Day 70th Anniversary

Safer Neighbourhood Panels – Introduction to Vince Merrick

Free pre-retirement planning workshops – May 2015

20th Anniversary National cycle Network – 1915 -2015

SSC - SUSSED – out and about 

SSCVA Community Voice Forums – 27/4/15 Wombourne Civic Centre

12 week public consultation – Staffordshire Fir and Rescue Service 
Police Accountability Forum locality 5 - Feedback re SIDs

Correspondence forwarded by email during the period since the last meeting:-
South Staffordshire Community Voluntary Action (SSCVA) – Buzz Spring 2015

Help re-elect Gavin Williamson as your MP for South Staffordshire

SSCVA E Bulletin – 28/03/2015, 20/03/2015, 13/03/2015
1078. ANY OTHER BUSINESS
The Clerk confirmed that the Parish Council seats were uncontested and therefore, there would be no election. The new Councillors will accept office at the May meeting. 

Thanks was given to Cllr. Rees, Cllr. Kimbley, Cllr. Mrs Tudor and Cllr. Homer for their service and dedication to the Council. It was noted that these councillors had a combined service in excess of 75 years.

Cllr. McCardle confirmed that his position was also uncontested.
Cllr. Snelson reported on the recent Police Accountability Forum meeting – The PCSO’s are to obtain Parish information and report it at the Council meetings. Kinver police station is empty, a decision is to be made in respect of the building. Wombourne station is occupied and is being used for various meetings.
DATE OF NEXT MEETING 20 May 2015
Meeting Closed 8.40pm
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